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PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE

Phone: (02) 6024 1188

08 August 2024

Be Safe Be Respectful Be A Learner

Dear Parents / Carers,

PFF Fundraiser
A reminder that orders are currently being taken for the PFF Party Pies and Sausage Rolls
fundraiser to be held on Thursday 22nd August. Orders are due to be back by Monday 19th
August.  Party Pies and Sausage Rolls are $1 each, and a Prima, Strawberry or Chocolate
Milk drink are all $2.50 each. Please support our PFF and school with this fundraiser. There
will be no canteen orders offered on this day. All funds raised go back directly to the school
for the benefit of our students.

NAPLAN Parent Reports
If you have a child in years 3 or 5 you can come in and collect your child’s individual report
illustrating how they went in all five areas tested; Numeracy, Reading, Writing, Spelling and
Grammar & Punctuation. Thank you to those who have already collected them from the
office. NAPLAN is a national test (assessment) to see how your child’s literacy and numeracy
skills and understanding compare against national standards. The report should be
considered together with school-based assessments and reports. NAPLAN is the only
national assessment that all Australian students have the opportunity to undertake in years 3,
5,7,and 9. Literacy and Numeracy skills are the critical foundation for other learning

Spring Working Bee
As Spring is fast approaching (yay!), School Council will be hosting a Spring Working Bee for
our community to support the Stephanie Alexander Garden. There will be lots of jobs to do to
prepare for all the produce we will be growing leading into Summer. The working bee will be
held on Friday 6th September from 3.30 – 5.30, with a sausage sizzle for all participants and
a Lucky Garden Prize  gift voucher to be drawn out of a hat! We would love to see as many of
you there as possible to help out. Please bring your own garden tools, gloves etc. Jobs will
include weeding, pruning, mulching, sweeping and generally tidying up the space. Many
hands make light work.



                                                                                        
13th August         Arts Festival Performances

14th August         Arts Festival Performances 

16th August          Year 3-6 Athletics Carnival

22nd August         Book Week Dress Up Day

23rd August         Spongebob Excursion (Yr 3-6)

3rd September    Kindergarten Photos

4th September    Kindergarten Photos

6th September    School Working Bee

13th September   Colour Splatcular Run4Fun

Regards,
 
Jocelyn Owen
Principal

Important Dates

The Wodonga District Arts Festival has been a cherished tradition for many years - some
parents might even remember performing at the old Wodonga Civic Centre! 

This year marks the return to the original format including both Visual Arts and Performing
Arts for the first time since 2019. This format will see 8 concerts take place between Monday
12th and Thursday 15th August at Galvin Hall (Wodonga Senior Secondary College). 

Entry for audience members is $5, this cost supports the committee with running costs
including the hire of equipment and the release of staff to co-ordinate the event which
involves over 3,000 students from 20 schools! If you have plans to attend more than one
concert, keep hold of your program as this will allow re-entry without paying again. 

Some students from Wodonga West will be performing at the concerts. Their items are at the
following times:

3/4V – Tuesday 13th August, 9.30am

Drama Club (selected Yr3-6 students) – Wednesday 14th August, 9.30am

01Platt and F1Clough - Wednesday 14th August, 11:30am 

We recommend audience members get there at least 15min before the commencement of the
concert, not only to find seats, but also to check out the Visual Art display in the foyer.

Wodonga District Arts Festival 

Thank you to Theircare for providing and cooking the food for our spring working bee
participants, it is greatly appreciated.



Book week
dress up day

thursday 22 August 
Parade with Prizes 9.10am

in the Gym
Get creative!

2024 Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey: 

WE WANT OUR PARENTS / CAREGIVERS / GUARDIANS TO TELL US WHAT THEY THINK! 
Our school is conducting the annual Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey offered by the  Department of
Education and is seeking your feedback. The survey is designed to assist schools in gaining an understanding of
families’ perceptions of school climate, student behavior, and student engagement. The survey is optional, but we
encourage and appreciate your participation. Our school will use the survey results to assist in identifying areas for
improvement and professional development needs in the school, to target school planning and improvement
strategies. 

The Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey will be open online from Monday 29 July to Friday 30 August
2024. All families are invited to participate in the survey. 

The survey will be conducted online, only takes 20 minutes to complete, and can be accessed at any convenient
time on desktop computers, laptops, tablets or smartphones. 

The online survey will be available in English and 10 other languages including Arabic, Greek, Hakha Chin, Hindi,
Japanese, Punjabi, Simplified Chinese, Somali, Turkish, and Vietnamese. Resources are also available in additional
languages to assist parents / caregivers / guardians who speak a language other than English at home. Please reach
out to your child’s teacher, or the school directly for survey guides in your language. 

The survey results will be communicated to parents / caregivers / guardians through annual 
reporting and the Link Letter. Results are used for future planning. 
Please speak to your child’s teacher if you would like more information. 





WODONGA WEST ATHLETICS CARNIVAL

It’s not long until our Athletics Carnival, which will be held at Alexander Park, Albury
Athletics complex for all students in Years 3-6. 

Students participate in their age groups, rotating between nine different events during
the day. The Carnival is planned for Friday 16th August, with our back-up day being
Monday 19th August. 

I encourage everyone to come in their house colours for a fun day. Make sure your
permission notes are returned, so you don’t miss out on all the activities. Every event
you participate in, earns points for your house! If any parents can assist during the day
with recording, etc please let me know.

Susan Macdonald
P.E. Coordinator

PE NEWS

Our school is seeking donations 
of unwanted pots / pans or 

utensil that are suitable for use in
the school sandpit. 

Please drop these into the office. 

Donations 





If you require a FREE 
breakfast pack
please see Mrs

Potter

WELLBEING NEWS

All students are welcome to join in for some fun
knitting and crocheting! 

Resource Centre, every Monday at 11.25am
Bring your own wool or use some of ours 🙂

Crochet/Knitting Club!

                      Winter Gloves
A community member is busy knitting gloves. I have a limited supply of gloves
to give away to students. Please see Mrs Potter if you would like a pair. She

will be taking names and giving them out as they are made. 



SAKG NEWS
This term we started our travels through Asia, exploring countries, their food and their culture.
China was our first stop, the children enjoyed learning about Chinese Horoscopes and making
some decorations using Chinese themed characters. 
Our menu was made up of Pumpkin Wontons in a Chinese Noodle Soup followed by Chinese
Almond Biscuits. The children thoroughly enjoyed this menu with clean and empty bowls at
every session! 

During this winter we are running a new program in the garden. We have 5 different activities
which the children's groups are rotating through. The five different activities are, kite making, leaf
printing onto fabric with hammers, gardening with Phil (a very popular activity!) learning how to tie
(shoelaces and aprons) and creating our school tree. 
This new program has been widely successful so far, with teachers and children really enjoying the
activities. Keep your eye out on the growth of our school tree just at the main gate of the garden.



Not only are we hosting an awesome Colour Splatacular Run 4 Fun, but
student’s can also win up to 15 unique prizes by fundraising via online

sponsorship donations.
Students have received a sponsorship book with instructions on setting up

their cybersafe, online fundraising profile at 
www.australian fundraising.com.au. Just select Wodonga West Children’s

Centre, set up your safe profile and start raising money for your school.
This is an entirely online fundraiser; all cash donations must be converted

to online donations to redeem your prizes.

Extra Incentives to Fundraise!
★ Online Golden Coins – complete fun online tasks to redeem an extra

$75 towards your prize credit.
★ Monty the Monstar’s Bonus Prizes – achieve milestones to unlock

Monty’s bonus prizes.
★ $10,000 Budget Booster Bonanza Spending Spree for one organisation’s

highest fundraising student
★ Our school will win an extra $5,000 if we have the highest average

fundraised amount per student in 2024.
★ A Play Station 5 Gaming Bundle – see your child’s sponsorship booklet

for more!
For more information, please contact the school or your classroom

teacher.

Happy Fundraising!

GET YOUR COLOUR ON
Wodonga West Children’s Centre is hosting a 

Colour Splatacular Run 4 Fun! 

This YEAR the first class to register all students
receives a free HOT CHIP lunch for their class!

Friday 13 September 2.30pm to 3.30pm



KINDERGARTEN NEWS

The kinder children have been learning about and discussing the 2024 Olympic Games. They
have completed several different forms of art relating to the games, such as making Olympic
torches, the Olympic rings and gold medals. 

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Children’s Day was observed on Sunday 4th August. The
2024 Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Children’s Day theme Strong in Culture, Stronger
Together elevates the intention of Children’s Day, focusing on the strength of our children that
comes from their connection to culture and mob.  
To celebrate this day and to celebrate the importance of Children’s Voice, we worked with the
children to create a new more child friendly acknowledgement to country for our kindergarten.  

Dental Health Week focuses on the importance of taking steps to care for your teeth and gums to
help you keep your teeth and smile for life.  During this week the children received a visit from
oral health Educators from the Albury Wodonga Health Dental Clinic.  They read the children a
story and explained how to brush their teeth as well as the importance of brushing twice daily.
The children also received a quick dental screening from the oral health Practitioners. This visit
was organised as part of our Smiles for miles Dental health program. The children have been
learning about the messages “Drink Well, Eat Well and Brush Well”.



ENROLMENTS ENROLMENTS 
KINDERGARTENKINDERGARTEN

20252025

3 and 4 year old

Fully funded (no cost)

Enrol now for 2025

For tours and enquiries

(02) 6024 1188
www.wodongawestps.vic.edu.au

Enrolment packs are
available from the office

To secure your place
enrolments need to

be received by  
16th August 2024



BREAKFAST
CLUB

EVERY MON & WED

Toasted Sandwiches

All kids welcome

WODONGA WEST CHILDREN’S CENTRE

Held in the SAKG Kitchen

Fruit Cups

Primas

8.30AM - 8.50AM





COMMUNITY NEWS










